DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL

ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

December 2, 2006

The December meeting was called to order by President Kathy Acree. She opened the meeting with a prayer. The inspirational “Gift Giving” was delivered by Sara Moore, and the roll was taken. Absences due to family commitments, illness, and sporting events were noted.
The following reports were given:

· Copies of the minutes from the May meeting were distributed. They were approved after one correction.

· The treasurer reported that we have a balance of $6033.84. She added that we now have a membership of forty-three with four reserve members.

· Acknowledgements were received from families to whom our group has made donations, and a letter of resignation from Dottie Eskew was presented to the group.

· Three new members received their Delta Kappa Gamma certificates.

The business portion of the meeting included the following:

· The Mother of the Year survey was discussed and we were encouraged to make our feelings known on the subject. It was suggested that we might put our efforts into educational endeavors that would embrace everyone. The motion was made and carried to steer our efforts in this direction. Mimi Holland suggested that a committee be formed to investigate possible areas of interest. 

· There was no old business to discuss.

· The call for new business returned to the idea of channeling our efforts and money into an area that would benefit educators. The following suggestions were made: a monetary award to the Teacher of the Year; a focus on new teachers which could include a mini-grant to teachers with 0 – 3 years experience; a help-line for new teachers manned by experienced teachers who could offer assistance.

· A committee was formed to investigate possibilities. The committee members include Michelle Woods, Cheryl Goff, Mary Ruth Boman, Stella Irving, and Mimi Holland.

At the close of the business portion of the meeting, our speaker was introduced. Peter Bonner, a product of Clayton County schools and a noted southern historian and expert on Gone With the Wind, presented an interesting and entertaining program based on his new book Lost in Yesteryear.
After the program, the meeting closed with a blessing and the singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma song. After the adjournment, the members enjoyed a wonderful lunch and fellowship.








Respectfully Submitted ,








Donna McDonald








Recording Secretary

